Implementation of Public Service Agreement 2010 – 2014

Irish Prison Service

Civilianisation and Consequential Redeployment

The IPS currently employs c.150 staff in administrative roles. While these roles are essential to the operation of the Prison Service, this involves highly trained and highly paid prison discipline staff carrying out roles for which they were not recruited.  As an essential part of the Agreement, the IPS will be replacing these staff with new administrative staff on more appropriate terms and conditions of service.

This will involve two processes: 

· The Recruitment of new administrative staff; and

· The redeployment of Clerks to other positions within the Prison Service.

Recruitment of new administrative staff
As part of the major transformation of the IPS, a new grade of Prison Administration & Support Officer has been created.  This grade will replace current administrative staff within the Prison Service.  Recruitment will be carried out, initially from among serving Civil Servants, through the Public Appointments Service.  There will be three grades, which can be regarded as roughly equivalent to the Clerical Officer, Executive Officer and Higher Executive Officer grades.  The Prison Administration and Support Officers will be responsible for carrying out administrative and support work in the various prisons and institutions of the Prison Service.  The replacement of Clerk 1 and 2 grades with civilian clerical staff will represent a significant saving in salary costs, and will be a major contribution to the IPS meeting its targets under the Agreement.

Redeployment of current prison Clerks

Highly trained and experienced prison Clerks will be redeployed to suitable operational posts where their skills and abilities can be used to the best advantage of the Prison Service.  The redeployment of prison Clerks is being carried out with the cooperation of staff and unions as part of the joint transformation process.  Clerks will redeploy to analogous grades to fill existing vacancies within the Prison Service. 
